
Florida Department of 
Environmental Protection 

InterOffice Memorandum 

DATE: September 8, 2006 

TO: File 

FROM: Janine Kraemer 

RE: Telephone Conversation wi Tim Hagan HOWCO in 
reference to the August 21, 2006 inspection 

On September 7, 2006, I spoke to Tim Hagan with HOWCO concerning the facility in Astor. 
According to Mr. Hagan, the facility still has not been issued their operating permit as a 
processor; therefore, the above ground storage tanks are empty and the facility is not in use yet. 


